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In Q2 2020 we will begin utilizing 5/8”-11UNC coarse threaded fasteners for our spring 
retainer bolts in all suspensions.   
 
The original fine threaded 75900 bolt and 3703 nut will be replaced by the coarse 
threaded 3060301 bolt and 2540201 nut.   
 
The installation torques will remain the same as both versions of the bolts and nuts are 
completely interchangeable.  Continue to torque the nut to 35 lb-ft (oiled) or 50 lb-ft (dry) 
as currently required for the 5/8-18 (Spring Retainer Bolt).  We will be revising our 
torque decals to reference the 5/8-11 thread. 
 

 
 
Take care to use the correct nut with the bolt as the thread pitches must match.  The 
2540201 coarse threaded nut must be used with the 3060301 bolt.  To minimize confusion 
Hutchens will not ship both coarse and fine threaded versions of these uninstalled 
fasteners in the same order.   
 
This is a running change and we may continue to ship both versions of retainer bolts and 
nuts that have been pre-installed in rear hangers until we have depleted our in-process 
inventories.    
                                   
Should you have any questions regarding this change please contact Hutchens Industries 
at 1-800-654-8824.    


